Gagetown School

6 Loomcroft Lane Gagetown, NB, E5M 1H2 Phone: (506)488-3561 Fax: (506)488-3569



Jeff Taylor, Principal

Kara Mersereau, Administrative Assistant

March 15, 2019

Dear Parents/Guardians:

On Tuesday, March 19th, the Middle Level students and staff will be taking a field trip as part of their Wellness Day. Students will be leaving the school at 8:15 am and heading to the Oromocto Golf and Curling Club where they will spend an hour learning and engaging in the sport of curling. After curling, the students will have an hour to enjoy snow shoeing around the Golf Course.

At 11:30 am, students and staff will be departing for Lindsay Valley for lunch and to go sliding for the afternoon. They will also be meeting the Kindergarten to Grade 5 students upon completion of their morning Wellness Activity. Lunch will be provided; however, not all food sensitivities will be accommodated, feel free to bring your own. Students will be departing from Lindsey Valley at 1:30 pm for their regular after school arrangements. There will only be one (1) bus run for the day. Students will not be returning to the school so be sure to have snack and personal belongings

Parents must plan ahead and inform the homeroom teachers of any special after school arrangements prior to Tuesday, as no bus passes will be written since the students will not be returning to the building prior to dismissal.

We are very fortunate that the cost of this trip will be covered by funding under our Wellness Grant, allowing for no cost to parents for this field trip.

Students are responsible for bringing the following items:

Curling:

✓ Indoor Footwear

Sliding:

- ✓ Outdoor Wear Warm Winter Attire
 - o Gloves / Mitts
 - Snow pants
 - o Coats
 - o Boots

Thank You,

Jeff Taylor

Jeff Taylor, Principal